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Galveston City Council unanimously approves city budget 

Galveston, TX – September 18, 2023 – The Galveston City Council on Thursday 

approved the City of Galveston’s budget for the fiscal year beginning October 1, 2023, 

and ending September 30, 2024. The City Council on Thursday, September 21, will 

consider the adoption of the ad valorem tax rate of $0.40885 per $100 valuation, which is 

3.565 cents lower than last year’s tax rate. City Council meets on Thursday, September 

21 at 5 p.m. in Council Chambers, 823 Rosenberg.  

The budget represents the city's priorities, including investments in water and street 

infrastructure, public safety, and improved drainage. The proposed tax rate means a person 

with a home valued at $200,000 would pay approximately $817 per year in city property 

taxes.  

The FY 2024 budget includes $238.6 million for city operations, $3.2 million for one-

time appropriations of fund balance as well as $185.8 million capital improvement 

projects. The general fund balance has increased from $16.88 million in FY 2015 to 

$25.2 million in FY 2023 despite a major legal settlement, COVID-19, and the resulting 

major downturn in worldwide economic conditions, as well as an energy downtown that 

caused the permanent loss of jobs in the region.  

“The City is in great financial shape and has set programming goals that ensure ongoing 

service and infrastructure improvements throughout the City,” City Manager Brian 

Maxwell said. “This is due to strong management controls, sound financial planning, and 

strict adherence to a set of policies and principles that serve the City well.” 

Highlights of the City of Galveston’s FY 2024-2028 Capital Improvement Plan (see 

budget summary below) include an emphasis on matches for drainage projects related to 

stormwater pump stations, which rely heavily on federal and other grants. There is also 

an emphasis on street projects and the rehabilitation, renewal, or replacement of sanitary 

sewer infrastructure citywide. All city financial materials are available at 

galvestontx.gov/financialtransparency. 
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Adopted FY 24 Budget 

 

 

Adopted FY 2024-28 CIP 
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